## OFFICE OF THE FIRST SELECTMAN

Telephone (203) 563-0100 Fax (203) 563-0299

Email to: lynne.vanderslice@wiltonct.org



Lynne A. Vanderslice First Selectman

David K. Clune Second Selectman

Michael P. Kaelin Selectman

Lori A. Bufano Selectman

Deborah McFadden Selectman

TOWN HALL 238 Danbury Road Wilton, CT 06897

## BOARD OF SELECTMEN PUBLIC HEARING Monday June 18, 2018 at 7:30 PM Meeting Room B, Town Hall

## 2018 CT Neighborhood Assistance Act Tax Credit Program Applications

PRESENT: First Selectman Lynne Vanderslice, David Clune, Michael Kaelin, Lori Bufano,

Deborah McFadden

**GUESTS:** Sarah Gioffre

OTHERS: Members of the Press and Members of the Public

A. Call to Order

Ms. Vanderslice called the meeting to order at 7:31 PM.

B. Reading of Legal Notice

Ms. Vanderslice read the attached Legal Notice.

C. Presentation of Program Applications

Sarah Gioffre gave an overview of the program and listing of organizations (with description of their programs) that have applied (listing of organizations attached). Ms. Gioffre noted that the 2018 CT Neighborhood Assistance Act Tax Credit is designed to provide funding for Municipal as well as Tax Exempt organizations by providing a corporate business tax credit for businesses that make cash contributions to these organizations.

D. Public Comment

Ms. Vanderslice opened the floor to public comment.

E. Adiourn

As there was no public comment, Ms. Vanderslice asked for a motion to adjourn the hearing. Motion made by Mr. Clune to adjourn the hearing at 7:35 PM. Motion seconded by Ms. Bufano and carried 5-0.

Jacqueline Rochester Recording Secretary Taken from Video